
 August 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

This past month felt like a yo-yo. We went from Arkansas to meetings in Texas, back to meetings in Arkansas then to 
more meetings in Texas and back to Arkansas on to Indiana and Missouri. In between all these meetings and travel, we 
were working to prepare for the upcoming seventh annual BEST Missions Bible Conference at our sending church, 
Colonial Baptist on September 2nd & 3rd. Preparations have been made and we are looking forward to a great meeting!
I reported last month that all the money had been raised for the Yoruba language Bible project for churches in Nigeria. 
Pastor Adesina sent me pictures in the middle of the month to let me know that the Bible has been printed. He is planning 
a special Bible Day fellowship mid-September at a church in Ibadan, Nigeria, to give to the pastors of Yoruba speaking 
churches. 

At one church in Texas, I mentioned that we needed $15,000 more to be ready to do another printing of the Thai whole 
Bible. They voted to send us the $15,000. Praise The Lord!!!! Tan is getting a quote from our printer in Northern Thailand 
so we can get started on this printing. 

At the end of the month, we were with Faith Scripture Printing and World Missions Bearing Precious Seed in Huntsville, 
MO, to load our 43rd container of Scripture. There were 207,904 Thai John and Romans as well as 1,376 Thai New 
Testaments loaded in this container. There were people from eight different churches that came out to help us load this 
container. What a blessing it was! I always say, many hands make light work. I greatly appreciate all the churches that have 
a part in helping us get the Gospel and the Word of God to the people of Southeast Asia. The container will arrive in 
Bangkok in time to stock churches up with Scripture for the upcoming Christmas outreaches in December. Thousands of 
young people in public schools will hear the Gospel and receive a Gospel tract along with a Thai John and Romans, 

Faith Scripture Printing purchased a glue bind machine this past summer and began working on printing, assembling, and 
glueing 20,000 Thai New Testaments for us. We will be slowly loading these into our next several containers. While we 
were there in Missouri, I had a chance to be in the print shop and work on several hundred of the New Testaments myself. 
It is quite an operation! 

Thank you for your prayers for us and BEST Missions!

Curtis & Amber Hall


